
 
February 13, 2020 

 

Carroll County Senators 

SB 366—Carroll County— Education - Junior Reserve Officer Training Corps Instructors 

 

 

Chairman Kelly, Vice Chair Feldman and Members of the Finance Committee: 

  

Senate Bill 366 is legislation requested by Carroll County Board of Education. This bill 

would allow  ROTC instructors to be included under the teachers union (CCEA) borrowing unit 

for the purpose of representation on an array of topics such as salary, benefits, leave, duty 

day/year, etc. JROTC instructors function the same as teachers in our high schools except for the 

fact that the Maryland State Department of Education does not issue them certification.  For 

mandatory topics under collective bargaining – salary, wages, hours, and other working 

conditions – the best placement of the JROTC instructor position is within the teachers union. 

 

Carroll County Public Schools and the CCEA realized last year that our four JROTC 

instructors had not been designated as part of  an employee association.  By state law, unless we 

have a reason to exclude them from union representation, each position must be designated for 

representation.  Placing them under CCEA, where the school system has determined they best fit, 

requires a statutory provision for this designation.   

 

Precedent:  This would be similar to a provision the Carroll Delegation enacted some 

years ago to include registered nurses in CCEA.  Again, MSDE does not have a certification area 

for RN’s so a statutory provision was required to include the nurses in CCEA as found in Section 

6-401. The other counties who have JROTC programs have already established a provision to 

include the JROTC instructors in their teachers’ unions.  We would be the seventh local board to 

make this change following Prince George’s, Baltimore County, Calvert, Charles, Garrett, and 

St. Mary’s.  

 

 Senate Bill 366 was approved by a 2—1 vote by the Carroll County Senate Delegation 

and is a cross-filed with HB570. The Carroll County Senate Delegation respectfully requests a 

favorable vote on Senate Bill 366. 


